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WASHINGTON CHAPTER
LUNCHEON MEETING

*THURSDAY*
May 7, 1992

SPEAKER

Clyde E. Jeffcoat, CPA

Director, Defense Finance
and Accounting Service-

Denver Center and
AGA National President

AGA Activities
1991-1992

Touchdown Club
2000 L Street, N.W.

(Near Farragut West Metro Stop)

Luncheon:

Menu:
Cost:

12:00 noon

Pot Roast

$16.00 (Members)

$18.00 (Non-Members)

Reservations Recommended

Call (703) 758-4080 Voice Mail
Through Tuesday May 5
Non-Members Welcome

No-Shows are Expected to Pay

Walk-in's Welcome on Space
Available Basis

ABOUT THE SPEAKER

Clyde E. Jeffcoat is Director of the De-
fense Finance and Accounting Service-
Denver Center. He is accountable for the
operation of the worldwide Air Force ac-
counting and finance network, and for the
development and maintenance of related
financial systems. His organization ac-
counts for all current and prior year mon-
ies available to support the Air Force
mission. Collectively, these funds total
$138 billion.

Mr. Jeffcoat was born in Galveston, Texas,
January 23, 1943. He graduated with hon-
ors from the University of Texas at EI
Paso with a Bachelor's degree in Business
Administration. He earned his Master of

Arts degree in Management and Super-
vision from Central Michigan University.
He is a Certified Public Accountant and
a Certified Internal Auditor.

Mr. Jeffcoat began his professional career
with the accounting firm of Peat, Mar-
wick, and Mitchell. He joined the staff of
the U.S. Army Audit Agency at Fort Bliss,
Texas in 1966. He served three tours in

Vietnam, working for the Army Audit
Agency and as Chief of the Defense Audit
Service operations in Southeast Asia where
he was responsible for auditing military
assistance provided to Vietnam and Cam-
bodia.

He returned to the United States in 1973
and was assigned to St. Louis, Missouri,
as the Audit Director for the Army Audit
Agency operations in that region. Two
years later, he became Director of the
Joint Financial Management Office, De-
fense Security Assistance Agency in
Washington, D.C. He transferred to Den-
ver, Colorado, in 1976 to establish and

direct the Security Assistance Accounting
Center and served in that position for

three years. In 1979, Mr. Jeffcoat was se-
lected to be Deputy Auditor General of

the Air Force where he managed 1,200
auditors and provided audit services to
the Chief of Staff and Secretary of the Air
Force.

From 1980 to 1987, Mr. Jeffcoat was
Principal Deputy Commander at the U.S.
Army Finance and Accounting Center, In-
dianapolis, Indiana. He was promoted to
Director of Finance and Accounting for
the Army in 1987, reporting to the As-
sistant Secretary of the Army for Financial
Management. In 1990, his job title was
changed to Deputy Assistant Secretary of
the Army for Finance and Accounting. As
such, he managed finance and accounting
policies, systems, and operations of the
Army, and oversaw the activities of 18,000
personnel located at 300 field offices
around the world, as well as the 2,500
employees at the finance center.

A member of the Senior Executive Ser-

vice, and previously a supergrade since
March, 1977, Mr. Jeffcoat has received 28
major awards including both the Distin-
guished and Meritorious Presidential Rank

Awards, the Army Decoration for Excep-
tional Service, the Republic of Vietnam
Honor Medal, the National Distinguished
Leadership Award from the Association of
Government Accountants, and the Donald
L. Scantlebury Memorial Award from the
Joint Financial Management Improvement
Program.

Mr. Jeffcoat is married to the former Eli-
nore L. Higgins and has three children,
Carlton, Sonya, and Meaghan.
------------------

AWARDS PRESENTATION AND
PAST PRESIDENTS

LUNCHEON

The May luncheon will feature the Chap-
ter Awards Program and Past President's
Recognition. Please lend your support by

(Continued on Back)
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coming to the luncheon to participate with
the Chapter Past Presidents in recogniz-
ing the fine contributions that the follow-
ing individuals have made to the success
of our profession and Chapter.

The Honorable William V. Roth, Jr.
United States Senate

Legislator of the Year

Dr. James V. Milano
Outstanding Private Sector Executive

Lawrence R. Rosenbaum
Controller

U.S. Small Business Administration
Outstanding Government Executive

Virginia B. Robinson
Executive Director

Joint Financial Management
Improvement Program

Outstanding AGA Sponsorship Award

William L. Kendig
Director, Financial Management
U.S. Department of the Interior

Financial Management Executive Award

Ray King
Financial Staff Development Officer

Agency for International Development
Education and Training Award
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FIRST CLASS MAIL-
PLEASE EXPEDITE

Outstanding Contributions
to the Chapter

JamesW, Saylor
Memorial Awards

Patricia L. Wensel

Department of Treasury

Dennis S. Mitchell

Department of Treasury

PAST PRESIDENTS

Samuel T. Mok
Joyce Shelton
Doris Chew
Diane Bray
Terry Conway
Gary Palmquist
Susan Lee
Virginia Robinson
Kenneth Winne
Bob Pewanick
John Reifsnyder
James Hickey
Jean Kerr
Tom Mundell

Susumu Uyeda
Audrey Dysland
Joe Donlon
Gerald Murphy
John Cooley

1991

1990

1989

1988

1987

1986

1985

1984

1983

1982

1981

1980

1979

1978

1977

1976

1975

1973

1972

Maurice Pujol
Francis W. Lyle
Edwin J.B. Lewis
William J. Powell
Benjamin F. Robinson
Ralph H. Keister
Marshall Crossman
James L. Thompson
Joseph R. Hock
Alfred R. Golze
Clark L. Simpson
Raymond Einhorn
Karney A. Brasfield
Harry J. Trainor
Andrew Barr
T. Jack Gary

1971
1969

1968
1967
1966
1964
1963
1962
1961
1960
1958
1957
1955
1954
1953
1952

------------------
SPRING FLING-MAY 7

Social 5:30-7:00 Touchdown Club

Dancing 7:00-TBD Blackie'slDeja Vu

Sponsored by the Washington Chapter
Activities Committee. All Chapter mem-
bers Old, New and Potential are invited.
No Admission charge. Free popcorn and
a cash bar at Deja Vu. Parking at Touch-
down Club, PMI parking on L St. $1.25.
Free parking at Blackie's lot. For more
information contact Rachelle Harris at
(202)535-5143or Bob Faber at(202)535-
5142.

(Luncheon Notice Only) Final May Newsletter Will Be Mailed By June 1


